
Update on the Ministry 
     It has been a blessing to do the ministry this year with OAC. We 

have had many conversations, more trainings of individuals than any 

year at this point, and even seen a man make a profession of faith In 

Christ. We praise God for how He Is using this ministry! Even with a 

few weeks off for furlough to care for Tasia after her surgery, we have 

had a great amount of ministry so far in 2025. Here are some prayer 

requests for our family: 

1. Pray for the last 23% of our support to be raised. 

2. For our family to continue to grow in godliness and 

wisdom as we raise Sofia and Natalia. 

3. Pray for the salvation of the lost and the equipping of the 

saints through the ministry, and for another staff member 

for our branch. 

4. Pray for me as I prepare for more leadership with OAC. 

   The Gospel Going Forth 

     It was a cool day in Gettysburg, PA. My dad and I were out and 

having some good conversations with people about Christ. After 

awhile, a man walked by and I was able to engage him in a 

conversation. After talking for awhile, it was clear this man was on 

hard times. His name was Craig. He and his wife were divorced, 

they had a son, and now all of them were homeless and trying to 

figure out life. He told me before I spoke with him, he was going to 

get drunk, trying to drown out the sorrows of life. I told him that 

God has called me to go and preach the gospel to the lost, and so it 

was no coincidence that we met today. I gave him the gospel 

multiple times, pointing him to Christ, and calling him to repent 

and believe the gospel. By the end he seemed ready to trust in 

Christ. I said, “What is keeping you from turning to Christ?” He 

responded, “Nothing, I am ready!” So, Craig’s called on the Lord to 

save him! After that he left and said he was going to cry and read 

the Bible, we gave him, so thankful to have found this hope! As you 

partner with us, you are reaching people just like Craig! 
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Tracts 

So far this year we have handed out near 2400 tracts! 

Praise the Lord that the gospel is going forth in written 

form! Pray that these tracts will be used of God to bring 

people into His Kingdom! 

Proclamation 
In 2025 so far, we have been able to share the gospel to 

1055 people through conversations, preaching, or at 

speaking engagements. Will you pray with us for the 

salvation of those who heard the gospel?  

 

 

 

 

Outreaches 

Despite being on a medical furlough for a month, we 

have still been able to hold 38 outreaches reaching the 

lost with the gospel. Pray for us as we are planning for a 

very busy rest of 2025 in ministry! 

 

Training 
God has opened the door already for 11 

speaking/teaching/training opportunities so far 

this year. In the trainings we have hosted, we 

have trained 115 people on the gospel and how 

to share it. Praise the Lord for the opportunity 

to fulfill this aspect of the Evangelist’s call!  
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